
Question on Notice 
 

No. 983 
 

Asked on Wednesday, 1 September 2021 
 

DR A MACMAHON asked the Deputy Premier and Minister for State Development, 
Infrastructure, Local Government and Planning (HON S MILES) – 
 
 
QUESTION: 
 
With reference to recent statements via the Cross River Rail public inquiry email that 
the government’s election commitment is for 50 percent ‘open space’ rather than 
parkland at the Woolloongabba Cross River Rail Priority Development Area—  
 
Will the Deputy Premier advise if the government has abandoned its election 
commitment to deliver 50 percent public parkland at this site? 
 
 
ANSWER: 
 
As outlined in the response to Question on Notice No. 287 regarding the Cross River 
Rail Priority Development Areas, the Palaszczuk Government has committed to make 
50 per cent of the Woolloongabba Cross River Rail precinct into open space to be co-
designed with the community.  
 
Open space may contain green spaces, civic plazas and other publicly accessible spaces 
used for active or passive recreation.  
 
The commitment clearly establishes a design intent to ensure significant areas of open 
space are delivered within the precinct.  
 
 


